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Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program 
to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 
billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) is upgrading the facilities at Liverpool West Public School. Following 
announcement of the funding commitment to Liverpool West Stage 2 in the 2021/22 NSW Budget and endorsement 
by SINSW executive, the scopes for stage 1 and 2 have been amalgamated to deliver a full redevelopment of Liverpool 
West Public School. The project will now deliver: 

 44 new flexible teaching spaces, 

 4 new support units designed for students in need of behavioural support, 

 4 new special programs units, which will cater for activities like art, music, and reading, 

 2 preschool units within the refurbished Mainsbridge House, 

 a new hall and covered outdoor learning area (COLA), and 

 a new library. 
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Progress update 

The building contractor, ADCO, is progressing works at Liverpool West Public School and has: 

 demolished the hall and classrooms A and B, 

 completed bulk earthworks including inground hydraulic and civil services, and 

• built the retaining wall to carpark. 

Currently, ADCO is finishing screw piles and in slab services with a concrete pour scheduled for this week. 

Site investigation 

During the upcoming school holidays (2-17 July), ADCO will undertake environmental investigative works at Liverpool 
West Public School. The purpose of these investigative works is to determine whether there are any contaminants in 
the soil that require remediation before construction can take place in that area. 

The works will take place on the school site, outside of ADCO’s construction site fencing. As a result, the community 
will not be able to access the school during the July school holidays. 

These works are taking place during the school holidays to minimise disruption to the school and appropriate safety 
control measures and monitoring have been put in place to ensure there is no risk to the local community.  

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. We look forward to delivering this 
exciting project for the local community. 
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